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ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes:  March 21, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:23 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Members Present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Louis Barbash, Brian Hayden, Rose Williams, 

Guests Present:  Commissioner Nick Alberti Commissioner Marc Borbely, Commissioner Gladys Mack, Landrum Smith, Betty Taylor

A new member, Brian Hayden, was introduced.  It was noted that Ms. Laverne Law had resigned as committee member.  Ms. Irwin was absent due to medical reasons.  Ms. Currie-Tonic and Mr. Kenneth Mack were not in attendance.  It was also noted the Committee has not been contacted by Ms. Currie-Tonic and that her contact information has not been provided by the nominating commissioner.

It was agreed that the final version of the ANC flier would be printed at Kinko’s.

Ms. Nelson reported on her follow-up efforts with prospective grantees from around the ANC.  She said that she received a phone call from a boxing club that was interested in applying for grant money to fund scholarships.  Ms. Nelson explained that the ANC is not permitted to fund scholarships (Gottleib Simon verified this) and offered examples of activities that were eligible for funding.  The caller said that he would get back in touch but he has not done so.  She has also contacted organizations associated with Ludlow-Taylor Elementary School and the Rosedale Recreation Center.  The Rosedale contact sent an incomplete “draft” proposal, but has not submitted a complete version.  The Ludlow Taylor contact said they might apply at some point in the future but not now.

Mr. Barbash reported having contacted representatives of Sports on the Hill, and that they have indicated that they have no current, fundable needs.

Ms. Nelson reported that Committee Member Kenneth Mack was planning to contact groups associated with Eastern High School, of which he is an alumnus, to let them know what possibilities exist.  She also said that Brenda Artist, parent coordinator at Miner Elementary, had contacts at Eastern and would also be in touch with them.

Ms. Nelson commented that finding the right combination of eligible organizations and fundable activities was often problematical.  City agencies such as schools and recreational centers, for example, have needs but are not eligible for direct funding.  Rules also prohibit ANC funding for a range of needs and purposes such as food, clothing, field trips, and items and services already provided by the city.

The Committee discussed advertising in the Marketplace free newspaper.  Marketplace accepts without charge notice for events, such as meetings of the ANC and its committees, which are free of charge.  Ms. Irwin and Ms. Williams will inquire further as to Marketplace's circulation within the ANC.

Committee members and guests discussed whether a poster-sized version of the Voice of the Hill recruitment advertisement should be developed, seeking participation on ANC committees.  Bruce and Adele Robey have created an "Uncle Sam Wants You"-themed advertisement for use in their paper, Voice of the Hill.  The question was raised whether the ad could be used only in the Voice or for other purposes, such as posting in shop windows and other public places.  Ms. Nelson said that she would contact the Robeys to determine their wishes.  It was suggested that some might find the military associations of the theme either dated or offensive.  It was also suggested many committees already have as many members as they really need, especially from well-represented SMDs, and that the ad, as currently written, specifically requests committee members.  Such an advertisement might result in volunteers who might not be interested in committee service on a continuing basis.  Mr. Barbash volunteered to draft, for discussion, the text of a poster or advertisement seeking greater ANC involvement in general terms.

The Committee members and guests discussed agenda distribution.  Several possibilities were suggested and discussed: posting agendas on lampposts, placing them in the windows of cooperating places of businesses, free-standing distribution receptacles, and Lucite frames.  It was observed that taping them to lampposts looks unprofessional and encourages others to do the same, contributing to littering and visual pollution.  Although the practice is legal if certain conditions are met, it is widely believed to be illegal and could reflect poorly on the Commission.  It was agreed that the same goals could be met by posting agendas in a variety of types of dispensers or Lucite frames, appropriate to the specific location.  Commissioner Alberti said that a sum had been appropriated by the ANC for agenda dispensers that had not been expended and could be available for this purposes.  Members and guests also discussed whether, whatever receptacles were used, agendas should be distributed by Commissioners or other volunteers, or by people paid a small amount to do the distribution.  The committee voted to recommend to the ANC that each Commissioner choose what kind of receptacle would be used in his or her single-member district for as many as 4 locations, and that this approach would serve as a test period to determine these approaches' efficacy.  The Committee further recommended that distribution be done, at least initially, on a volunteer rather than paid basis.  The committee agreed unanimously to request that the following motion be made at the next ANC meeting:

That each commissioner be allowed to purchase as many as 4 dispensers/frames using the funds already allocated for this purpose, that the dispensers may be of whatever type will attach most readily in the chosen location, and that the posting be done by volunteers.

Commissioner Mack remarked that The Rag and Voice of the Hill do not have many distribution points in her SMD.  Ms. Nelson, who has previously been asked by The Rag to identify additional distribution locations, offered to ask The Rag to provide copies in locations to be identified by Ms. Mack.

The committee discussed the ANC Web page.  Ms. Williams suggested the possibility of a "newcomer" page, a one-stop approach to essential ANC information for people new to the neighborhood or to ANC involvement.  Committee members agreed that this would be a good idea.

Upon motion, second and vote, the Committee adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Barbash
Member, Community Outreach Committee

